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South Thornlie Primary School 
20 Ovens Road, Thornlie WA 6108  ǀ  (08) 9232 3600 

 

Finalist - WA Education Award 2022 ǀ Australian Education Awards 2023 ǀ Susan Ryan Family Engagement 2023 

 
 

 Souththornlieps South Thornlie Primary School www.souththornlieps.wa.edu.au 
 
 

Newsletter: Term 1, Week 7    Friday, 21 March 2025 
 

Term 1 Planner 

 

Principal’s Message 
Dear parents and caregivers, welcome to the week 7 newsletter. I would like to extend a 
massive thank you to our wonderful P&C members for their hard work in making the Music 
Mayhem disco such a fantastic event last Friday. Your dedication and effort were truly 
appreciated, and it was a night to remember! 
 

A big thank you also goes to the staff who attended and supported the event. Your presence and involvement 
helped make the evening even more special. 
 

Parent Teacher Interviews – Wednesday, 2 April 2025 
Parents and caregivers have the opportunity to book a 10-minute face-to-face or telephone interview with their 
child’s classroom teacher on Wednesday, 2 April 2025, between 11:50am and 3:50pm. 
 

Important Details: 

• Information is available on Connect, and a hard copy has been provided to students. 

• School concludes at 11.30am this day. 

• Return slips are due to class teachers by Friday, 28 March 2025.  
• The online booking system will be open until 3pm on Monday, 31 March 2025.  

 

Aussie of the Month 
Our Year 6 Aussie of the Month Award went to Charlize P in C5. Congratulations! 
 

Values  
Our week 6 raffle winner was Raheel R from C4. Well done! 
 

Megan Barnett 
Principal 

WK Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

8 24 MAR 
 

Y3&5 NAPLAN  
 

KU1A Harmony Dress 
Up Day 

25 MAR 
 

Y3&4 Junior Robotics 
2.30-3.45pm 

 
School Board Meeting 
2.45-4.15pm - Library 

26 MAR 
 

Lego Club 2.30-3.30pm 

27 MAR 
 

 

28 MAR 
 

B4 Assembly & Harmony 
Dress Up Day 8.30am  

 

 

9 31 MAR 
 

Online Parent Teacher 
Interview Bookings Close 

3pm 

1 APR 
 

Y3&4 Junior Robotics 
2.30-3.45pm 

 

2 APR 
 

Parent Teacher Interviews 
School Concludes at 

11.30am 

3 APR 
 

Y5 Telephone Incursion 

4 APR 
 

K-Y6 Obstacle-A-Thon Event 
 

 

ATTENDANCE 
A friendly reminder that school commences at 8.30am each day. Please ensure your child arrives at school 
on time to give them the best start to the school day. Students who arrive prior to 8.20am are to wait in the 
undercover area where supervision is provided from 8.00am. Students are not permitted to arrive at school 
prior to 8.00am. On site before and after school care is available through OSHClub. Visit 
www.oshclub.com.au for more information. 
 

Late Arrivals 
If your child will be arriving late to school due to appointments etc. please ensure they come to the office to 
obtain a late pass. Please note that a late pass is required for all students who arrive after the 8.30am 
morning siren has gone. 

http://www.oshclub.com.au/
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Week 6 Honour Certificates Awarded –Well done! 

ECC1 Kaui T Luca N B3 Keerat M Ethan J 
ECC2 Alaska C Lochlen P B4 Meah T James L Mason T 
A1 Halo M Kade E B5 Catarina B Avayah F 
A3 Lucy G Willa M Declan D C2 Neve S Nevaeh F 
A4 Areya B Essa N C3 Emerson G Kingston W 
A6 Ellanore E Lyn J C4 Raheel R Chace M Graham H 
B1 Mia C Zayn F C5 Charlize P Paxton L 
B2 Destiny C  Mohneet S    

The Obstacle-A-Thon is coming! 
 

Students in Kindy to Year 6 will participate in our much anticipated  
Obstacle-A-Thon on Friday, 4 April 2025 (Week 9). 

 
Parents & caregivers are welcome to spectate: 

• 11.30am-12.30pm – Year 3-6 
• 1.30pm-2.20pm – Kindy – Year 2 

 
Remember your sun safe bathers, towel, hat, sunscreen & water bottle 

for the event. 
 

Collect sponsors and raise money for our school. 
 

Receive a raffle ticket for every dollar raised! 
 

Great prizes to be won! 
 

Money raised must be in by Friday, 2 May 2025 (Week 1, Term 2). 
 

Major Prize Draw - $500 Bike Voucher 
Friday, 9 May 2025 (Term 2, Week 2) at assembly. 
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 NO PARKING 
Staff Carpark 
A reminder that the entry to the staff carpark (in front of the boom gate) is NOT a kiss & 
drive zone - parents/caregivers are NOT to use this space to drop/collect children. For 
the safety of students, staff and the wider community, please use the allocated Kiss & 
Drive area on Ovens Rd.  

 

Kiss & Drive 
A friendly reminder that the 'Kiss & Drive' zone on Ovens Road is for quick drop off & 
pick up of Year 1-6 students only. All parents and caregivers are asked not to park or 
stand in the marked bays between 7.30-9am & 2-4pm. The purpose of the 'Kiss & Drive' 
is to keep children safe, reduce congestion and to make drop off and pick-up easier for 
parents. For Kindy & Pre-Primary students, a parent/caregiver is required to drop & 
collect their child directly to and from their classroom each day. A designated parking 
area is available on Discovery Drive. Please adhere to the road signs. 
 

We have been advised that a ranger from the City of Gosnells will be patrolling the area from time to 
time. We kindly remind everyone to adhere to the road signs and follow safety guidelines to ensure 
the safety of all students, staff and community members. 
 

Thank you for your cooperation in keeping our school environment safe! 
 

The City of Gosnells ‘Safety Around Schools’ information flyer can be found on page #4. 
 

BIKE & SCOOTER SAFETY 
Students may ride or scoot to and from school each day. Please ensure that your child 
wears a helmet and adheres to road rules. A secure enclosed bike rack storage facility 
is available for students. It is strongly recommended that students lock their bikes and 
scooters with personal locks during the day. This facility is located on Discovery Drive 
near C Block. Gates are opened at 8.00am and 2.30pm each day. Gates are generally 
locked between 8.40am and 2.20pm.  
 

Safety Reminder 
For everyone’s safety, students, parents, families, and friends are kindly asked NOT to ride bikes or 
scooters through the school. Bikes and scooters must be walked when using the paths outside the 
school and at crosswalks. 
 

If bikes and scooters need to come through the school grounds, they must also be walked at all times. 
 

Thank you for your cooperation in helping to keep our school community safe! 

YEAR SIX CAREER TALK 
Cassy Fisher recently gave an inspiring talk to the Year 6 cohort. Her message about 
career paths and professional satisfaction would likely have been very helpful for the 
students as they begin to think about their futures. The key points she shared - 
university isn’t the only route, the possibility of changing career directions, and the 
value of TAFE pathways are all great insights. 

 

Her story of working in different occupations before settling on nursing could serve as a reminder that 
it’s okay to explore different options and take your time finding the right fit. It seems like she provided 
the students with some valuable perspective on how to navigate their future choices and opportunities. 
Her message resonated with the students’, and they asked some very insightful questions.  
 

William and Starna presented Miss Fisher with a thank you certificate and small gift. 
 

Thank you, Cassy! 



4 
 

STUDENT LEADER INSIGHT 
Jackie French - Author, Historian, Ecologist 
 

Born: 29th November 1953 
 

Most Famous Achievement: Jackie has published over 200 books! 
 

Famous Quote: “Why is it that you can bear pain, but someone’s kindness 
makes you cry” 

Why they inspire me: She inspires us because she has overcome dyslexia and 
become an accomplished founder of literacy programs in Australia. 
 

This leader best demonstrates the STPS school value of: Excellence 
 

They demonstrate this by: Overcoming hardship as a younger person and 
learning to conquer dyslexia as an author. 
 

Rital Alhajji & Jaxon Scupham 
Student Leaders 
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HEALTHY HABITS 
 
In term one we discuss and develop students’ individual successes. Over the next two weeks students 
will be learning how to respect themselves and their equipment as well as being proud of their 
successes. 
 

SunSmart Tips 
It does not have to be hot for sunburn to occur – UV radiation is not the same as 
heat. Most people get burnt when the temperature is between 18 and 27 degrees. 
 

A tan doesn’t last a lifetime, but skin damage does! Remember to Slip! Slop! Slap! Seek! Slide! 
 

Marieka Rendall 
Teacher / Coordinator 

NOONGAR WORD OF THE WEEK 
Our students learn an Aboriginal word from the Noongar Language each week to 
celebrate Aboriginal Culture. The Noongar Language is the spoken language of the 
Aboriginal people from the Southwest region of WA. 
 

As part of our word of the week, each newsletter will feature words of the fortnight 
which you can practise at home. The words we will be learning this fortnight are: 

• Grandmother (Deman)  

• Aunt (Maam-yok) 

S.O.A.R 

POSITIVE RELATIONSHIPS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   

Wellbeing Committee 
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 COMMUNITY NEWS 

P&C NEWS 
A Big Thank You and Important Updates! 

Disco - A huge thank you to the staff and parents who volunteered at our disco last 
Friday. It was a brilliant night, with students giving it their all on the dancefloor! A special 
shout-out to our resident DJ, Mrs Bell, and special guest DJ, Mrs Barnett, for playing 
some amazing tunes! 

 

We are thrilled to announce that the event raised $1,572.40, which will go towards resources within 
the school this year. Thank you so much for your support! 
 

Mother’s Day Raffle - We are still looking for donations for our Mother’s Day raffle 
prizes. If you or a business you know could assist, please contact us at 
stps.president@gmail.com. 
 

ANZAC Recess - Our ANZAC recess will be running again in the first week of Term 2. A 
generous parent has donated gluten free ANZAC biscuits for students with gluten 
intolerances. Forms will be coming home soon. Please ensure you mark your forms 
correctly if you require this option. 

 

AGM and Thank You to Our Outgoing President - Our AGM was held today, and I 
would like to extend a heartfelt thank you to our outgoing President, Nicole Paton. 
Thank you, Niki, for your tireless efforts and commitment to our school community. 
We are truly grateful for your leadership and all the hard work you've done during 
your time as president. 
 

Congratulations to our new P&C President – Melissa McBride. Melissa has been a dedicated and 
active member of the P&C since 2021, and we’re confident she will do amazing things in this role! 
 

A warm welcome to all our new and returning members! If you’re considering being part of our 
P&C, we’d love to have you join us at one of our upcoming meetings. Dates and reminders are 
announced on our Facebook page - please follow us for up-to-date information: South Thornlie 
Primary School Parents and Citizens 
 

mailto:stps.president@gmail.com
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Fprofile.php%3Fid%3D100063894824810&data=05%7C02%7Cshayla.dsylva%40education.wa.edu.au%7C30e3d0f322554e01314408dd651a817c%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C638777886706722192%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=rbSw1GB44JY49Zoj6I%2FpfRGmHNfRWKWtqrH%2FfHagM5E%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Fprofile.php%3Fid%3D100063894824810&data=05%7C02%7Cshayla.dsylva%40education.wa.edu.au%7C30e3d0f322554e01314408dd651a817c%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C638777886706722192%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=rbSw1GB44JY49Zoj6I%2FpfRGmHNfRWKWtqrH%2FfHagM5E%3D&reserved=0
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COMMUNITY NEWS 
 


